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Where Did David Brainerd Preach? 
 Fall Pot Luck Supper Program & Installation of Officers 

November 4, 2011 
 

6ÉÃÅ 0ÒÅÓÉÄÅÎÔȭÓ 2ÅÐÏÒÔ 
By Michelle Newman-Dickey 

 

 We invite all members and their guests to join 
us at the CHPS Fall Pot Luck Supper on November 4, 
2011, 6:30 p.m., in Fellowship Hall of the First Presbyte-
rian Church in Cranbury. In addition to our annual 
ÍÅÅÔÉÎÇȟ ×ÅȭÒÅ ÅØÃÉÔÅÄ ÔÏ ÈÁÖÅ )ÌÅÎÅ 'ÒÏÓÓÍÁÎ-Bailey 
and Philip Hayden of Richard Grubb & Associates pre-
sent the program Ȱ7ÈÅÒÅ $ÉÄ "ÒÁÉÎÅÒÄ 0ÒÅÁÃÈ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ 
Indians? Archaeological Insights on the Location of 
"ÅÔÈÅÌȢȱ This program focuses on work these archaeolo-
gists have been conducting locally on this subject. 
 

 In 1746, Presbyterian minister David Brainerd 
established a Christian mission among the Cranbury 
Indians and called the settlement Bethel.  Local signs, a 
mural in the Cranbury Post Office, and the official town-
ship seal all commemorate the event. But was Bethel 
actually located in present-day Cranbury?  Recent docu-
mentary and archaeological investigations by Richard 
Grubb & Associates point to Jamesburg and Monroe 
Township as the most likely site for the ill-fated town. 
Bailey and Hayden will present the findings of their in-
ÖÅÓÔÉÇÁÔÉÏÎ ÏÎ ÔÈÅ ÌÉËÅÌÙ ÌÏÃÁÔÉÏÎ ÏÆ ÏÎÅ ÏÆ .Å× *ÅÒÓÅÙȭÓ 
most elusive historic sites.  
 

 Before the program, our 2012 Board of Direc-
tors will be installed.  All attendees are asked to bring a 
dish or dessert to share, as well as your own dinner-
ware and cutlery. Beverages will be provided. 

Presidentôs Message 
 

 My three years as President of CHPS will soon 
be completed. I have enjoyed the projects we have 
worked on together.   
 

 From the traditional, biennial  house tours in 
2009 and 2011 to the themed Lantern Ghost tour in 
2009 and Cranbury Wassail tour in 2010, the Society 
×ÏÒËÅÄ ÔÏÇÅÔÈÅÒ ÔÏ ÄÉÓÐÌÁÙ ÏÕÒ ÔÏ×Î ÉÎ Á ȬÆÒÁÍÅȭ ÏÆ 
history, beauty and fun.  The reconstruction and 
dedication of the Parsonage Barn in 2010,  and the 
planning for and  dedication of the new Civil War 
Monument in 2011 serve as reminders of the vil-
ÌÁÇÅȭÓ ÐÌÁÃÅ ÉÎ ÌÏÃÁÌ ÁÎÄ ÎÁÔÉÏÎÁÌ ÈÉÓÔÏÒÙȢ  7ÁÌËÉÎÇ 
tours; the publication of the second edition of George 
Washington in Cranbury by John Chambers in 2010; 
and  supporting and helping John Chambers with his 
history of Cranbury book that will be published in 
ςπρς  ÆÕÒÔÈÅÒ ÅØÐÁÎÄÅÄ ÔÈÅ ÓÃÏÐÅ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ 3ÏÃÉÅÔÙȭÓ 
value to the community. Our tables on Cranbury Day; 
our Memorial Day floats, Museum exhibits, spring 
and fall pot luck suppers and programs; and our 
Christmas Teas are  projects that many of you par-
ticipated in:  painting, baking, sprucing up the Mu-
seum for our guests, making certain our records 
were well kept, and so much more! 
 

 Thank you for all the support you have given 
me. It has been my pleasure to serve as President, 
and I look forward to working with CHPS in the fu-
ture. 

                                         My best wishes, 
                                         Audrey Smith 

 

Harvest Gift Shop at November Pot Luck Supper  
 

Please come to the November Pot Luck Supper a few minutes early and support CHPS by purchasing some 
special Society gift items at great prices.  Available will be delicious cranberry, banana and pumpkin breads; 

gingerbread oatmeal soap; luminary kits to brighten your home for the holidays; beautiful quilted wine 
bags; CHPS aprons in two sizes; George Washington in Cranbury booklets; wooden Cran-

bury Museum ornaments; and Parsonage Barn tote bags and note cards.  



O, Christmas Tea! O, Christmas Tea!  
 4ÈÅ 3ÏÃÉÅÔÙȭÓ ÁÎÎÕÁÌ #ÈÒÉÓÔÍÁÓ 4ÅÁ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ 
held on Sunday, December 4, 1-4 p.m., at the Cran-
bury Museum.  Please stop by and enjoy delicious 

cookies and spiced tea and see 
the Museum decorated for the 
holidays.  A new exhibit featuring 
toys will be in place.  The Tea is a 
thank you to the community for 
its support throughout the year. 

Walking Tours of  

Historic cranbury  

 
 Have you thought about taking a walking 
tour of Cranbury?  The  Walking Tours that were 
given in June and August were well received and 
have been continued this fall. You can sign up for a 
tour  at cranburywalkingtours@gmail.com.  Tours 
will begin at the Museum on the following dates:  
Sunday,  November 6, 1:30 p.m.; Thursday, Novem-
ber 10, 11:30 a.m.; Sunday, November 20, 1:30 p.m.; 
Tuesday, November 29, 11:30 a.m.; Sunday, Decem-
ber 4, 1:30 p.m.; Sunday,  December 11, 1:30 p.m.  
 

 Our thanks to our very capable guides, Rich-
ard  Moody and Don Davidson. 
 

 

 
New Sale Items 

CHPS has two new items for sale. Aprons in black with 
the CHPS logo in white in  S/M and L are available for 
$15.00 each. Luminary kits with 12 bases that can be 
filled with water, 12 bags and 12, 7-hour candles that fit in 
the bases are $25 each. Each set of 12  kits is packaged 
in an attractive gift bag.  These and other gift items are 
available at the History Center on Tuesdays, 10 :30 AM 
to 1:30 PM or from Audrey Smith at aud123abc@aol.com 
or 609-655-5361. 

2011 House Tour A Success!  
 
Thanks to all who helped to make the 2011 Historic Cran-
bury House Tour, Journey Through Time, an enjoyable day.  
The homeowners, committee members and docents;  busi-
nesses who sold tickets; Friends of the Cranbury Public Li-
brary who served the delicious luncheon; those who pro-
vided entertainment and exhibits at the Parsonage Barn; the 
Presbyterian and Methodist churches; Gourgaud Gallery,  
the Firehouse Museum and all who attended made the day 
a success. 

Faces of the 2011 House Tour! 

 
Thank you!  Our thanks to Bill Keller who has 

checked the Museum for several years.  Billõs  

dedication to CHPS is  appreciated!  

mailto:cranburywalkingtours@gmail.com


Name:_____________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Address:___________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

City,State,Zip:_______________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Phone:________________________________Email Address:________________________________________________________ 

ÆIndividual-$15.00          ÆFamily- $25.00    Æ Sponsor - $35.00            ÆPatron - $50.00  

ÆCorporate- $150.00 or more        ÆOther $______ 

CHPS is a non-profit, self-supporting organization.  Your contribution is fully tax-deductible to the extent allowed by law. Matching 

gifts are a significant source of support for the Society. If you work for, or have retired from, one of the many companies that match 

employee donations, please ask your personnel office for a matching gift form. 

 

Volunteer Opportunities: 

Museum Docent_______ House Tour_______ Educational Programs_______   Fundraising_______   Publicity_______ 

2011Membership Form  ð Mail with payment to CHPS, 6 So. Main St, Cranbury,  NJ  08512  

In Memoriam  
 

The Society notes with deep sadness the passing of its  

following long-standing members. 

  

Roscoe Pound ("Rusty") Hankin ~ May 30, 20ll 

        Rusty had been an active member of the Society, most recently served as a Museum Inspector. 

  

Ethel Mesner, Charter Member ~  August l7, 20ll 

         Ethel will long be remembered for her many artistic contributions to the innumerable activities of the Society, and 

for her willingness to serve in other ways. 

  

      George Stave, Charter Member ~August 26, 20ll 

        George's life was defined by his love of art, and many of his paintings reflect his love of Cranbury and New  

Jersey.  Our Society has prints of his painting of the Old School (now our Town Hall) in the History Center. 

The Cranbury Historical and Preservation Society would like to thank all our members and Cranbury Business Partners.  Your gener-

ous support allows us to give walking tours to our school children, catalog local history at the History Center, maintain an out-

standing example of a local 19th century home at the Cranbury Museum as well as the myriad of other programs mentioned in this 

newsletter.  If you have enjoyed the Society, share it with your friends and neighbors and encourage them to become members as 

well. If you have not yet paid your dues for 2011, itôs not too late. Please use the form below or visit our website at 

www.cranburyhistory.org. You may also renew your dues at the fall Pot Luck Supper (see page one for details). Remember dues 

renewal notices for 2012 will be mailed to you in January, 2012.  

With deepest gratitude, Ruth Jost  & Karen Fiorentini Membership Committee 

Please support our Cranbury Business Partners: 

 

A.S. Cole Son & Company 

Allen & Stults Co., Inc. 

Brainerd Communications 

Chip Trucking Inc. 

Cranbury Bagel Barn 

Cranbury Comfort Systems 

The Elms of Cranbury 

Gil and Bertôs Ice Cream 

Golisano General Contracting, LLC 

Richard Grubb & Associates, Inc. 

Head to Tails Grooming & Doggie Daycare 

Herrôs Plumbing 

McDonald Construction Corp. 

Meyer & Meyer Painting 

Montessori Preschool Academy 

Optimal Exercise 

Princeton Ballet School 

Sweetwater Construction Corp. 

West Pattern Works 

Dr. Dennis J. White 

Member News  

http://www.cranburyhistory.org/


Cranbury Historical and Preservation Society 

6 South Main Street 

Cranbury, NJ  08512 

Parsonage Barn Ready for Events  
 
You can reserve the Parsonage Barn for an 
event. To inquire about using it, send an e -
mail to  historicparsonagebarn@gmail.com. 
The barn was used for entertainment during 
the house tour (above) and recently as the 
venue for an afternoon of Halloween stories 
co-sponsored by the Cranbury Public  
Library.  

CHPS Awarded 

Grant  
 

 The Board is pleased 
to announce that on  Septem-
ber 30, we learned that the 
Society was awarded a $2000 
grant by Princeton Area Com-
munity Foundation. To cele-
brate their 20th anniversary, 
the Foundation awarded 20 
surprise grants to some of the 
organizations that help make 
this region a great place to 
live.  The announcement in 
The Times ÓÔÁÔÅÄȟ Ȱ4ÈÅ 3ÏÃÉÅÔÙ 
operates a Museum and His-
tory Center, sponsors tours 
and cultural programs, and 
ÍÕÃÈ ÍÏÒÅȢȱ  /ÕÒ #(03 ÌÏÇÏȟ 
a color photo of our History 
Center, and our website ad-
dress were included in the 
announcement. 

Guests enjoy the luncheon hosted by 
the Friends of the Cranbury Public 
Library as part of the 2011 house 
tour. See page two for more photos.  


